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Dear Minister, 

Regulation of Legal Services (Scotland) Bill 
 

At its meeting on Tuesday 3 October the Equalities, Human Rights and Civil 
Justice Committee considered your letter of 27 September in which you 
indicated your intention to bring forward amendments to the Regulation of 
Legal Services (Scotland) Bill at stage 2. 
 
The Committee notes the Scottish Government’s commitment to working 
collaboratively with all interested parties, including the legal sector and those 
representing the consumer interest.  
 
We further note that your intention to bring forward amendments at stage 2 
has been informed by discussions you have had with stakeholders, including 
the senior judiciary, with regard to their concerns about provisions in the Bill 
which they consider could impinge upon the independence of the legal 
profession. 
 
The Committee began oral evidence sessions on Tuesday 3 October. These 
sessions will resume in November and will include sessions with the legal 
sector and the senior judiciary. 
 
The Committee agreed that, in advance of these sessions, it would be helpful 
to better understand the detail of any changes likely to come forward at stage 
2, to avoid any potential of future evidence sessions covering content and 
provisions of the Bill that might ultimately not apply. 
 
  

https://www.parliament.scot/chamber-and-committees/committees/current-and-previous-committees/session-6-equalities-human-rights-and-civil-justice-committee/correspondence/2023/regulation-of-legal-services-scotland-bill-27-september-2023


 
As such, we would be grateful if you could advise, as far as you are able: 
 

• How far into the development of amendments is the Scottish 
Government? 

• What is the detail and potential effect of such amendments? 

• Will the Scottish Government continue to work collaboratively with 
relevant stakeholders, including the senior judiciary, on such intended 
amendments? 

• Other than those sections identified in the footnote to your letter, are 
there any other provisions the Scottish Government is considering 
changing? 

 
The Committee would welcome a response in writing ideally by no later than 
Tuesday 31 October, with a view to informing its future evidence sessions. 
 
Yours sincerely,  

  
 

Maggie Chapman 
Deputy Convener 
Equalities, Human Rights and Civil Justice Committee 


